

STATE OF WEST VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN RESOURCES

Gaston Caperton Governor

Office of the Secretary State Capitol Complex Building 3, Room 206 Charleston, West Virginia 25305 (304) 558-0684

January 27, 1994

The Honorable Ken Hechler Secretary of State Building 1, Suite 157K 1900 Kanawha Blvd., E. Charleston, WV 25305-0770

Dear Secretary Hechler:

Pursuant to the Legislative Rule-Making Review Committee's recommendation of January 12, 1994, the Department of Health and Human Resources withdraws the proposed amendments to 78 C.S.R. 16, Guidelines for Child Support Awards, and the new 78 C.S.R. 17, Amounts to Be Used in the Guidelines for Child Support Awards.

I am notifying Senator Manchin and Delegate Gallagher under separate cover of the withdrawal of Rules 16 and 17.

Thank you for your assistance.

Gretchen O.

Secretary

GOL/rab

Martha J. Hill, CAO Director

Sallie H. Tweel, CAO General Counsel

Jeffrey K. Matherly, DHHR General Counsel

Debra A. Graham, Counsel to Legislative Rule-Making Comm.